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February 2023 

 

THE BRIDGE 

         Editor: Giles Collins    editorofthebridge@gmail.com    

 
 

Worton and Marston Village Hall 
Run for the community by volunteers 

 

Available to hire for: parties, meetings, weddings, talks and more 
Capacity of 80 seated, 120 standing -  

fully fitted kitchen included in hire costs 
All proceeds go towards sustaining the Village Hall  

for the benefit of the community 
 

Visit our website or call Pauline on 01380 720248  
or e-mail dpcrisp@uwclub.net 

www.wortonmarstonvillagehall.btck.co.uk/ 

Advance notice:   

  

The distributors of The Bridge will be collecting the annual sub-
scription when they hand out the March edition of the magazine. 
As we all use much less cash than we used to, please can you set 
aside £4 in advance so that it is ready for them.  
(We have had to put the price up from £3 a year to help cover the 
increased cost of paper and printing).  

 

Many thanks. 

NEWCOMERS’ WELCOME PARTY 2023 

 

All being well this will have happened at the end of January and a re-
port will be put in the March Bridge. We hope everyone had a good 
evening. As has been explained before, this event is organised by the 
FAMILY OF CHURCHES here (with a lot of help from other villag-
ers!) and this very small committee is in urgent need of more mem-
bers. Ideally we would like representation from the Catholic communi-
ty here. We also need a Treasurer which is a VERY SMALL JOB. 
Please give me a ring if you might be interested. 

 

Jean Lane 722069 

The Bridge February 2023 

Page 4 

 

“Don’t Shiver, We Deliver” 
 

Seasoned hard wood logs, Loads available 
 
 

Call James on 01380 850312 or 07970781828 
 

‘Keeping Wiltshire Warm’ 
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Pastoral Letter  

Maureen’s Ramblings 

 

I love reading. I will need to live 
until I am 150 to read all the 
books on my shelves and Kindle! 
And my TBR pile gets bigger 
and bigger because I can’t stop 
adding to it! I particularly enjoy 
getting so engrossed in a novel 
that I forget to get up/go to sleep/
work/do anything else – because 
I need to know the ending! But 
how incredibly disappointing 
when the ending is not what I 
wanted. Seriously?! Where’s the 
justice?! Where’s the happily 
ever after?! I hate it when things 
end without a good and reasoned 
conclusion.  

 

But isn’t this true to life? Unan-
ticipated, sudden and unpredicta-
ble endings can be so intensely 
frustrating and difficult.  In life 
there are no rewrites; the story is 
over when the story is over and 
we probably won’t get to decide 
how it ends.  

 

It is two years ago this month 
that my dear friend Anne died. 
This ending wasn’t what we had 
planned, expected or wanted.  
Anyone who has experienced a 
loss of any kind, through death, 
divorce, loss of health, unem-
ployment or infertility, etc al-
ready knows the “this is not how 
it was supposed to end” feeling.  

After a loss we face many chal-
lenges. We step into new roles; 
we face unprepared-for chang-
es; we reorder our lives and ex-
pectations. We hope above all 
that, along the way, we’ll find 
strength, joy, purpose and hap-
piness again and that, on most 
days, we’ll like the person 
we’ve become. It’s hard work – 
adjusting, reframing, and re-
thinking our lives – but finding 
balance and a new sense of self 
is possible. 

 

The church begins its journey 
through Lent on Ash Wednes-
day this month (22nd). The word 
“Lencten” means “Spring!” It is 
a time of “new” beginnings in 
our faith,  and a renewed joy of 
God walking alongside us.  It’s 
like the ancipated excitement of 
beginning a new book; it’s the 
child-like delight at the prospect 
of new life re-emerging from 
the cold earth; the tedious grey-
ness of winter gently being 
shouldered aside by the beauti-
ful blossom on the trees and the 
bright colours of the emerging 
crocus. The evenings get longer 
and the sky seems to be filled 
with bird song. In the face of 
unexpected endings there is 
something about the spring that 

(continued on next page) 

The Bridge February 2023 

Page 6 

 

(continued from previous page) 

makes me feel optimistic about life and lifts my heart from the spiritu-
al winter I have been living through. 
 

Spring excites us because it is so full of promise. It whispers that, tho’ 
summer has not yet arrived, winter, and the grey, cold, sadness of loss 
is passing. The random green shoots prepare us for the tide of green to 
come; the apple blossom tells us to get ready for the off; the bird song 
reminds us of the long warm evenings to come and of new life. Lent is 
a beginning that, like the best books, is full of promise. We don’t 
know how the next ending will be, but we will keep on living (and 
reading) with hope.  
 

The Revd. Maureen Allchin. Retired priest 
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SERVICE CALENDAR 

Visit the church website: www.christchurchworton.org.uk 

FEBRUARY  

MARCH  

The Baptism of Ezra Vine took place at Christ Church  
in December 2022. 

Sun Feb 5th     3RD BEFORE LENT            CHRIST CHURCH 
                          9.30am                                Holy Communion 
 

                                                                           MARSTON CHAPEL  
                                 No Service 
 

Sun Feb 12th   2ND BEFORE LENT             CHRIST CHURCH 
                          9.30am                                  Morning Praise      
       

                                                                                               MARSTON CHAPEL 
6.00pm                                   Rev G Gotham 
 

Sun Feb 19th  NEXT BEFORE LENT         CHRIST CHURCH 
 9.30am                                    Holy Communion 
 

                                                                           MARSTON CHAPEL 
                                                                            No Service    
                     

Sun Feb 26th   LENT 1                                   CHRIST CHURCH 
                          9.30am                                    Family Service     
                                                                                                                    

                                                                MARSTON CHAPEL                                      
6.00pm                                     Rev G Gotham 

Sun Mar 5th
    LENT 2                                     CHRIST CHURCH 

 9.30am                                       Holy Communion  

 

                                             MARSTON CHAPEL 
                                                                           TBC               
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     Wellsprings Benefice Services 
                     february 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Due to ongoing health issues within our ministry team, we may be 
forced to change or cancel services at short notice. Please check 
our website or speak to the church warden for the latest infor-
mation. We apologise for any inconvenience and ask for your un-
derstanding. 
 

FEBRUARY 
 

Sunday 5th    (3rd before Lent) 
8am        Holy Communion      Potterne 
9:30am   Matins                        Poulshot 
9:30am   Holy Communion      Worton 
11am      Morning Praise          Bulkington 
11am      Holy Communion      Seend 
 

Sunday 12th (2nd before Lent) 
9:30am   Morning Praise          Bulkington 
9:30am   Morning Praise          Worton 
9:30am   Holy Communion      Poulshot 
11am      Holy Communion      Potterne 
4pm        Evensong                   Seend 
 

Sunday 19th (Sunday before Lent) 
8am        Holy Communion (BCP)     Seend 
9:30am   Holy Communion      Poulshot 
9:30am   Holy Communion      Worton 
11am      Morning Praise           Potterne 
11am      Holy Communion       Bulkington 
 

Wednesday 22nd  
5pm        Celtic Meditative Service   Poulshot  

 

Friday 24th 
3:30pm   Messy Church            Potterne Village Hall 
 

(continued on next page) 
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Sunday 26th (Lent 1) 
9:30am   Family Service       Worton 
11am      Holy Communion   Potterne 
11am      Holy Communion   Seend 
4pm        Holy Communion   Bulkington 
4pm        Evensong                Poulshot 
 
Every Tuesday, 9am Daily Prayer service at Poulshot 
 

Churches are open for private prayer during the week.  
 
 

Ministry Team 
Rector:                           Rev Ali Bridewell       (currently on leave) 
Associate Priest:              Rev Caroline O’Neill   01380 828302 
Benefice Administrator:  Sarah Leckie                 07516 224057  
                                                       sarahleckie.wba@gmail.com  
 

Church Registers 
 

Baptisms 
Ezra Vine on 4th December at Christ Church, Worton. 
 

No weddings or funerals this month. 

 

Please visit our website www.wellspringsbenefice.co.uk for more 
details of all our services, latest updates and to keep in touch. 

 

(continued from previous page) 

The village hall now owns this 9m x 3m party gazebo 
Ideal for parties or even wedding receptions 

It is available for hire for just £50.            
Please contact: 

Pauline (720248) or Jeff (726845) or any other Trustee 
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From Christ Church: 

 
 

December, as usual, was a busy month at Christ Church. 

 
 

As part of the Family of Churches, the Beer and Carols was held at the 
Rose and Crown, many thanks to the two Johns on the Music, Gary the 
MC and to Jackie and John for their excellent hospitality.  

 
 

Five Lanes school held their Christmas Nativity event in church and 
the Toddlers group enjoyed their morning making decorations, deco-
rating the tree, and hearing the Christmas story.  

 
 

Then….. we had problems with the heating on the coldest week for a 
long time! We had two services and our Community Café with no 
heating but the congregations and those who attended the Café morn-
ing were very loyal and sympathetic, for which we thank them very 
much. Many thanks to John Lane for the enormous amount of time he 
spent with Simon Church, and the SSE who diagnosed and rectified 
the fault in the supply into church. We are warm again now!  

 
 

Just in case you missed it, the winner of the wonderful hamper donated 
by Karl Wiltshire, of Wiltshire Wealth Management was Alison Cross, 
and the second prize was won by Sylvia Parry. Lovely goodies for 
Christmas! The raffle made £149.00 towards much needed church 
funds along with £83.00 from the Community café and other dona-
tions. 
 
 

It was good to have the Carol Service back again, after a two year 
break due to Covid. Thank you to all who took part in readings and 
preparations. 
 
 

Thank you, also, to Margaret and team for the wonderful flowers, not 
just at Christmas but all through the year, and to all those behind the 
scenes who support us and keep the church and services up and run-
ning so well. 
 
 

We are now having a regular Family Service on the 4th Sunday of the 
month, next one 26th February, a very informal service, with activities 
for children and some social time after the service. 
 
 

Heather and Jean  
Churchwardens 
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‘‘Doggy Dilemmas’’ 
 
 

Guild of Dogs Master Trainer 
1 to 1s & training classes 

Dog Walking 
Home Boarding 5* rated by Wiltshire Council 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Debs on 07966 617617 
Email debsmackay@hotmail.com 

www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk 
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Worton and Marston Garden Club 
 

What is special at this time of year is how each small change in the 
garden is so noticeable; and whilst it may be the middle of winter, and 
it’s wet, windy and chilly, Spring is not far away. Today, January 14th, 
I have picked a few of the glorious Hellebores just coming into flower 
in my garden. You only need 5 for a lovely display. Nip the flowers off 
close to the top of the stem and float them in a saucer of water to truly 
appreciate each one with different markings and colours. If you feel 
there’s not enough winter interest in your garden from evergreen 
shrubs, grasses or early flowers then our Garden Club talk on Monday 
February 20th is all about planting borders for year-round interest. All 
are welcome. 
 

Commemorative Tree - We have bought a beautiful Crab Apple tree, 
Malus Rosehip, to be planted near the bench alongside the path leading 
from Worton to Marston. The tree has lovely bark, beautiful spring 
blossom and rosy red crab apples which last well into autumn which 
will be good for wildlife. The club has some funds available for use in 
community projects and we felt it was an appropriate way to commem-
orate Queen Elizabeth II. As such, a plaque will be placed beside it.   
 

Village Show Craft Section - This year we have extended the classes 
for Crafts as there are so many talented people making a huge range of 
lovely items in our community. Bill has described the classes in this 
month’s article about the Village Show to enable people to have time 
to plan and produce such items. This is the show for all of the village 
and all residents are invited to participate. 
 

NGS Gardens Open - For those of you keen to get out and see some 
lovely winter gardens and snowdrops, very soon the NGS Wiltshire 
County Booklet will be available and I will have some available. 
Meantime you can check on the website www.ngs.org.uk and search 
by county. You can also follow Wiltshire NGS on Facebook and Insta-
gram. 

 

Alison Parker       aelparker@aol.com 
 

Diary Dates       (Doors open at 7:30pm, in time for meetings starting at 8:00pm). 

February 20th is a talk by our old friend Ray Broughton talking about 
planning borders for year- round interest. 
March 20th Sara Willman talks on growing flowers for cutting. 
April 17th   Paul Jupp Talk on a Meadow in My Garden 
 

Sally Brooks             svwood90@hotmail.com       
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We get an average saving of 4.5 pence 
per litre off heating oil  

for our buying group members 
every time. 

Are you benefitting from such savings? 

IF THE ANSWER IS NO  
THEN JOIN OUR GROUP AND 

START SAVING MONEY! 
All communities welcome. 

No One is excluded! 

www.findmyheatingoil.co.uk  
Chris Cole    01380 818724       

chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk 

Local professional scaffolding service 
 

Please call 01380 726999 
 

www.iscaffwilts.co.uk 

http://www.ngs.org.uk
mailto:aelparker@aol.com
mailto:svwood90@hotmail.com
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New Road Service Station 
 

Real Coach Hire 
 

Codford 
 

Warminster 
 
 

Coach Driver Vacancies 
 

We currently have full time, regular part time (school days 
only), and casual part time vacancies available. 

 
Vehicles based at both Codford and Worton 

 
Full time basic salary of £26,910 guaranteed 

 
28 days holiday inclusive of bank holidays 

 
Overtime rate enhancement 

 
Weekend rate enhancement 

 
Additional staff benefits 

 
Licence holders preferred however training to obtain the 
right licence would be considered to suitable candidates 

 
 

If you are interested or would like further information 
contact Brendan on 07811 173913 
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Youth Action Wiltshire 
 

Thank you to everyone who kindly purchased our Wiltshire Young 
Carers Service charity cards from The Rose and Crown during Decem-
ber. Your support is very much appreciated and raised a fantastic £78 
for the charity. This money will go towards providing fun respite ac-
tivities for young people aged 5-19 who have a significant caring re-
sponsibility at home. 

  

Unfortunately one of our minibuses, which we use to transport young 
carers to activities, has become too old to use and has had to be 
scrapped. We are now focussing our fundraising efforts on getting 
enough money together to purchase a replacement minibus. If anyone 
has any contacts in the minibus world please do get in touch. Alterna-
tively, if you would like to donate to this appeal you can do this by 
visiting the following link:  https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/
yaw-minibus 

  

Thank you so much for all the continued support by the lovely people 
of Worton and Marston. 

  

Regards 

  

Dawn Whiting 

 

Letter to the Editor 
 

Dear Sir 

After reading the last edition of The Bridge, I would like to point out a 
misunderstanding in the Parish Council article. It states that one of the 
2 bench seats is at Cuckolds Green. Cuckolds Green is in fact in Pot-
terne whereas the seat is actually at Turnpike which is part of the histo-
ry of Worton.  

Yours 
Roger Wilshire 
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, 

The Toddlers have been having a lovely time this month, playing in 
the village hall and getting creative with their craft activities. We 
received some toy donations, with which the children have really 
enjoyed playing. We have also been having fun making a ball pit in 
the baby play pen. And, of course, we have all been munching on 
lots of delicious, homemade cake. Visit our Facebook page ‘Worton 
Toddlers’ for lots of cute photos.  

 

If you would like to get involved, we are looking for helpers (who 
will be paid in cake)! If you can volunteer any time, whether it be 
every week or just once a month, please do contact me, Greta, on 
07713 640912.  

The Bridge February 2023 
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Village Hall News 

 

First of all, Trustees would like to thank those villagers who made 
kind donations to the Kitchen Fund over the Christmas period. The 
fundraising continues (slowly) and we have two grant applications be-
ing submitted in the next couple of months.  

 

Trustees have met recently to plan events at the Hall in 2023. It is your 
Village Hall and we would therefore like to encourage all of you to 
come along to some or all of these. To this aim we have tried to cater 
for all ages and interests and have tried to plan something for most 
months. Details are: 

 

January 

 

Village Halls Week (January 23rd to January 27th) 

 

During this period we are holding two events, both of which are free. 
Although any donations will be gratefully accepted, there is no obliga-
tion to contribute. The first is a coffee morning to be held 
on Monday, January 23rd 11am - 12.30pm. We will be serving cof-
fee, tea and best of all cake!! 

 

The second will be held on Thursday, January 26th 12noon until 
2pm and is a soup lunch. 

 

These events might have passed depending on when you receive your 
Bridge but they were in last month’s so hopefully you have attended 
and enjoyed if so. 

 

February 

 

On Saturday, February 18th we are planning to hold a Jigsaw swap 
and games afternoon at the Hall 2pm-4pm. We will have plenty of 
jigsaws for people to take away and you can bring any that you have 
finished with for others to take away. In addition, we will provide 
games for all ages to play during the afternoon, for example Scrabble, 
Snakes and Ladders and Rummicub. This will be a warm space for 
you to come to and enjoy some fun with family and/or neighbours. 
There will also be tea, coffee, squash and cake. Again, this is a free 
event with donations accepted for the refreshments. 

 

March 

 

We are planning to hold the, now traditional, Jumble 
Sale on Saturday, March 11th 2pm to 4pm. We hope you will come 

(continued on next page) 
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Marston Parish Council 

 

www.marstonpc.co.uk 
 

The Parish Council website is now live and information will be add-
ed to it over the next weeks. The new email contact addresses for 
members are on the website. The contact email for the Clerk is now: 
clerk@marstonpc.co.uk. 
 

Agendas, minutes and dates for meetings will be placed on the web-
site in the future. 
 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 

Steven Bennett, For Marston Parish Council 

(continued from previous page) 

along and grab a bargain, or several, but we can't do it without your 
donations. So we are asking you to bring any good quality, clean 
clothes, bric-a-brac or books to the Hall on Friday, March 10th 4pm 
to 7pm. The entrance to the Jumble Sale will be £1 for adults, children 
free. 

 

April 

 

On April 1st  we plan to hold a Family Bingo afternoon at 2.30pm. 
This is an experiment because we have been asked about the possibil-
ity of families bringing children to the evening bingo events we have 
held in the past. Because we sell alcohol at these it is not possible to 
have children present, so this gives everyone a chance to come along 
and enjoy a game (no alcohol but tea, coffee, squash and cake). Tick-
ets will be £5 for adults and will include a card for each game. 
Children will have free entrance. 
 

May 

 

We hope to hold an afternoon tea on the day of the Coronation (6th 

May at 3.30pm). More on this when we know more details of the 
Coronation timetable. 

 

And that is as far as we have got. We look forward to seeing you at 
these events. If you have any ideas about what you would like to see at 
the Hall or if you would like to organise an event to raise funds for the 
kitchen, please get in touch with me on 07593 832481. Thanks.  

 

Veronica Franklin, Chair of Trustees 
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Tel : 07918 057081 
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Worton & Marston Link 

 

I hope you all had a good Christmas and missed any sickness that was 
going around. The start of the year can feel a little gloomy, but to bring 
a little sunshine and say Happy New Year, @giveasyoulive have 
teamed up with TUI to give you the chance to win a £100 donation for 
us AND a £400 holiday voucher for you! If you’re already signed up to 
support us on Give as you Live Online, all you have to do is complete 
a shop at any of their 6,000+ stores. You’ll receive a free entry for eve-
ry donation you raise right up until Sunday 5th February! 

 

Not signed up to support us yet? It’s completely free and they’ll pay us 
a donation whenever you shop online at stores like M&S, Sainsbury’s 
and other grocery shops plus loads more major stores. 

 

Find out more > https://www.giveasyoulive.com or look on Facebook. 
I hope you have a good holiday. Next month I will talk about our or-
ganisation. 

 

Alun 
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ECO-CORNER 
 

Plastics are again on the Eco-agenda 
 
 

In January 2021, we wrote: “The fact that plastics are now a serious 
concern for the planet is evidenced by the fact that more and more 
governments are proposing measures to reduce their impact. Environ-
mental pollution is one reason; it can take up to between 500 and 
1,000 years for plastics to decompose in landfills and the chemicals 
that go into plastics during the manufacturing process can potentially 
leach out into our food, water and bodies. Another reason is that the 
manufacturing of plastic products affects the environment through car-
bon emissions and other types of airborne pollution contributing to 
global warming. Researchers worry particularly about the effects on 
children and what continued accumulation means for future genera-
tions.” 
 

In January 2023, plastics are back on the agenda. Having already 
banned the sale of plastic straws, stirrers and cotton buds in England in 
its fight against single use plastic waste, the Government is now ex-
pected to announce the phasing out of the use of single-use plastic cut-
lery, plates and polystyrene cups, to be replaced by biodegradable al-
ternatives. It is also thought to be looking at wet wipes and tobacco 
filters among other single-use plastics. 
 
 

A spokesperson for The Department for Environment, Food and Rural 
Affairs (Defra) said:” We are determined to go further and faster to 
reduce, reuse and recycle more of our resources in order to transform 
our waste industry and deliver on our commitments in the ambitious 
25-year environment plan.” 
 
 

Environmental groups have welcomed this initiative and, as we’ve 

said in the past, each of us can choose not to use products containing 
plastic and purchase sustainable alternatives instead. As consumers, 
we can also look to make manufacturers change the way they produce 
by changing the way we consume.  
 
 

Hoping that our 2023 will be as plastics-free as possible! 
 
 

Anne Wilson mrsannewilson@gmail.com and  
Sandra Gamble acanadiangamble@gmail.com 
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Worton and Marston Village Show 2023 
 

We have done more work on the schedule and hope to have it fin-
ished next month. But for the “crafters” (is that a word?) out there, 
we have gone from four to six classes in the craft section which are:- 
 

84. A handmade Greeting Card. Max size A5  Theme 
"Congratulations" 
85. A Painting - any medium 
86. An item of decorative Needlework 
87. An example of hand knitting or crochet 
88. An item made of wood, ceramic or metal 
89. An example of a sewn textile including patchwork 
 

There will be further guidance within the schedule but I hope this 
gives you a chance to start thinking about what you can create. 
 

We have made a few changes in the home produce section too. We 
are taking out the Victoria sponge and replacing it with a coffee and 
walnut cake. We will give more details next month. However it is 
Seville orange season coming up so get ready to make your marma-
lade. The oranges freeze well if you want to make some later in the 
summer. 
 

Good crafting and good cooking 
 

On behalf of the Committee 

 

Bill Francis, Show chair, 739986 

 

 

Saturday 11th February  
10.00am - 12 noon  

at Dysart House, Church Lane, Worton,  
hosted by Andrea Matthews 

 
 

Saturday 11th March  
10.00am - 12 noon  

Venue to be confirmed 

 

FEBRUARY 

BOOK SWAP 
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Level 2 + 3 Qualified 
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Worton Parish Council 

 

Tom Sheppard, representing Newland Homes attended our 
January meeting in order to clarify things and answer ques-
tions ahead of the deadline for comments on the Sandleaze 
Housing Development which is moving to the latest stage of 
planning consultation process. 

 

I am pleased to report that, as we have become accustomed, 
discussion was amicable and constructive. Your Parish Coun-
cil has made no objections, but we have made a number 
of  comments following forensic examination of a huge range 
of data and detail. These were all intended to produce the 
best result for all concerned but with the interests of the whole 
community at their heart. Largely these points relate to fine 
details and included potential drainage issues, parking provi-
sion etc. 

 

An important issue for us is the detail of how the process of 
allocation of affordable housing will be managed. We are de-
termined that the village residents and their families will have 
priority in the process, with the Parish Council having a cen-
tral role. This has been the intention expressed by the parties 
involved but we are determined to hold them to their word!  

 

It should be noted that, even though we understand the on-
going concerns about the access issues linked to the new de-
velopment, the planning process has moved beyond that and 
raising the issue again would be fruitless. We are rather dis-
posed to work as closely with Newland as we can in order to 
gain the maximum benefits that we can secure for the whole 
village community. Signs continue to be positive in this re-
spect. 

 

An update on SIDS (Speed Indicator Devices). One set 
should be up and running by the time you read this. The main 
reason for delay has been testing out the software and deter-
mining the best way to deploy and use the devices. Once we 
have tested out a device in practice, the second one will be 
put into action as well. Their location will move within the vil-
lage periodically. The SIDS will be operated by the Parish 

(continued on next page) 
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Council and Speedwatch team working together. 

 

I have previously shared ideas which have been considered 
with regard to improving the traffic concerns that have been 
raised consistently by residents. Obviously any proposal will 
raise issues of practicability and funding implications. At this 
stage we are simply sharing ideas which we can present to 
the Devizes LHFIG (Local Highway and Footway Improve-
ment Groups) who represent the most likely source of practi-
cal and financial support. They and their predecessor, CATG 
(Community Area Transport Group), have supported us with 
the SIDS project and change of speed limit. At this stage, 
specific details have not been entered into but we are well 
aware that issues and concerns will arise. However, it's im-
portant to get our ideas on the table as support is obviously 
limited and can take considerable time to come to fruition. 

 

I have become aware of concerns about car parking and ac-
cess in Sandleaze. We have every sympathy and have done 
our best to share and support residents' concerns. However, 
it's important to recognise that the Parish Council has very 
limited power in many situations and, whilst we will always 
listen and advise as best we can, there may be very little we 
can actually do to fix the problem. Please remember that the 
MyWiltshire portal https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts-online
-reporting is there for individual residents to use to raise con-
cerns and is likely to be the most effective way to “get things 
done” more speedily.  

 

Unfortunately, there appears to have been a spate of burgla-
ries in recent weeks, especially in outbuildings. Hopefully this 
trend has died down for the time being, but as Shaw Taylor 
used to say “Keep ‘em peeled”! 

 

Finally, again, I’m making an appeal for someone to take on 
the role of clerk. The hours are generally flexible and easy to 
fit into other routines and responsibilities. It's a chance to get 
to see how proper local government works and would be an 
excellent way to build a CV for anyone interested in a career 

(continued from previous page) 

(continued on next page) 
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For All Your Property Maintenance Requirements 
 

 Painting and Decorating (interior and exterior) 

 Tiling and Flooring 

 Paving, Decking and Patios 

 Guttering and Fascias 

 Light Building Works 

 Repair and Renovation Work 

 Garden Maintenance 

 
If you want a quote from an honest and reliable worker who takes  

pride in their work (references available) then contact … 

 
Robin Adams of ‘Adams Renovations’ (Devizes) 

07725 638 165  or 01380 720323  
or email adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk 

*  Free Quote       *  Competitive Prices     *  No Job is Too Small 
*  All Areas within Wiltshire Covered     *  Fully Insured 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts-online-reporting
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/mywilts-online-reporting
mailto:adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk
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Community First  
Wiltshire Community Oil Scheme 

 

With this oil scheme, you pay an annual subscription (£24) to Com-
munity First and you order your oil through them when you need it. 
Community First order in bulk, once a month, from the supplier with 
the best price. Because the supplier is then delivering large quanti-
ties to the same village, they can offer the oil at a significant dis-
count.  
 

This month the price was  
 

77.2p a litre (+5% VAT)  
 

through Community First    
 

(Market highest: 89.90ppl, market average: 83.86ppl, internet price: 79.94ppl )  
 
 

If you are interested in joining the scheme, please contact: Marion  

 (asap if you want to get in a March order) 
 

Office Telephone: 01993 225011     Email address is info@ofps.co.uk 
 

Normal Office Hours – 9.00 to 16.00 Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.   
 

Please email or leave a voicemail outside this times.  

Giles Collins (scheme co-ordinator for Worton/Marston)  

(continued from previous page) 

in a related area …any students out there who might be inter-
ested and fancy a decent part time income, please get in touch. 
Also, it's a nice way to fit in a good job with family responsibili-
ties for young mums and dads, retirees who have found the time 
for a new challenge/ hobby that actually brings in money or 
frankly, anyone who cares about our village and its residents. 
Although I cant promise you the fame found by a certain Jackie 
Weaver, I can assure you of a rewarding and enjoyable experi-
ence. Please get in contact via clerk@worton.org. 
 

Barry Devine 
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(continued on next page) 

Reduce, Reuse, Recycle  

 

The council’s current household waste management strategy follows 
the waste hierarchy, aiming to reduce, reuse and recycle as much as 
possible, while dealing with residual waste in the most sustainable way 
currently available. The council has two landfill diversion contracts in 
place to help manage its residual waste and very little, if any, Wiltshire 
household residual waste is sent to landfill, and so any food waste pre-
sent is used to contribute to the generation of energy or processing into 
a fuel. 

 

You may have seen in other local authorities and indeed overseas, 
weekly or bi-weekly doorstep food waste collections. Wiltshire Coun-
cil’s current waste strategy is to not provide a separate collection of 
food waste as the provision of such a system would be prohibitively 
expensive to implement and operate across the large rural county. The 
current strategy prioritises working with residents to reduce the 
amount of food that they waste in the first instance, helping families to 
not waste money, and by continuing to offer subsidised home food 
waste digesters. Wiltshire Council has teamed up with Great Green 
Systems to offer Wiltshire residents discounted food waste com-
posters, called a Green Johanna. These “hot composters” are avail-
able for only £60 (discounted from £129.99). More information is 
online at Reducing your waste and composting - Wiltshire Council  

 

However, the Government has consulted widely on proposed policy 
which would mandate consistency in household and business recycling 
collections in England. This is expected to include the mandatory in-
troduction of weekly food waste collections by 2025.   

 

All of the council’s kerbside collected recyclables are managed by 
Hills at a Materials Recycling Facility at Sands farm, Calne. The coun-
cil benefits from a 79% share of the income generated from the sale of 
materials collected through the kerbside recycling service. During the 
six months April to Sept ’22, this realised £2.24m in income, as recy-
cling commodity prices were particularly strong during the first part of 
the year. However, increasing levels of contamination can result in 
downgraded prices paid, or material being rejected. Residents can help 
improve recycling rates, and ultimately reduce the cost of managing 
waste to the council taxpayer by ensuring that: 
• Only recyclables are put into blue bins – sadly all too often bags 

of general waste and nappies find their way into the blue bins;  

mailto:info@ofps.co.uk
mailto:clerk@worton.org
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wiltshire.gov.uk%2Freducing-your-waste-and-composting&data=05%7C01%7CTamara.Reay%40wiltshire.gov.uk%7C571db9acab874721dad508dadc2107cd%7C5546e75e3be14813b0ff26651ea2fe19%7C0%7C0%7C638064334
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(continued from previous page) 

• Flexible or soft plastics, such as bread bags, packaging film and 
carrier bags cannot be recycled through the blue-bin scheme – peo-
ple should place these in their residual waste bins where the waste 
is used to generate energy, or alternatively take to a local supermar-
ket if they have facilities to collect them for recycling; 

• Packing materials in cardboard boxes (such as polystyrene).  This 
can’t be recycled so we recommend that non-card packing materi-
als are put into the residual waste  

• Wrapping paper - only paper wrapping paper can be recycled. 
To check if wrapping paper is made of paper, people can use the 
“scrunch test”. Scrunch the paper and if it stays in a ball, it can 
be recycled in your blue-lidded bin;  

• Scrap metals – large biscuit tins can be recycled, but large car parts 
cannot! 

 

Wiltshire Council has recently introduced a kerbside battery col-
lection service.  People can now leave most small household bat-
teries for recycling (as long as they are not leaking) including D, 
C, AA, AAA, 9V and button-type batteries and these should be 
placed on top of blue-lidded bins in a sealed, transparent plastic 
bag ready for collection. Every year hundreds of fires at waste fa-
cilities across the country are linked to batteries thrown out in the 
bin. People can help to prevent fires and keep staff safe by only 
disposing of batteries using the new kerbside collection service or 
at battery collection points at locations such as supermarkets.  
 

Finally, I would like to thank residents across Devizes Rural West for 
everything you do to reduce the impact on the environment and the 
cost of managing waste to Council Taxpayers.  More detailed infor-
mation is online at Rubbish and recycling - Wiltshire Council 
 

Tamara Reay, Wiltshire Councillor for Devizes Rural West. 
Tel: 07711 824864 Email: tamara.reay@wiltshire.gov.uk   
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Rose and Crown 
Worton 

 
 

01380 724202 
 

                             Lunch time opening      Evening opening 
Monday                        Closed                       6pm -11pm 
Tuesday                       Closed                       6pm -11pm 
Wednesday                       Closed                       6pm -11pm 
Thursday                      Closed                       6pm -11pm 
Friday        Closed                       6pm -11.30pm 
Saturday                        12.00 - 2.30                  6pm -11.30pm  
Sunday                    12.00 - 2.30                  7pm -10.00pm  
                                                                                 7pm -11.00pm (on Quiz Sundays) 

 
 

Rolls and sandwiches available. 
 
 

We have a pool table, darts and skittles. 
We have a quiz on the last Sunday of every month.  

We know: 

Most domestic AV equipment  
from (at least) the 1950's onwards     

literally inside out!  

quality refurbished audio products for sale  

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-and-recycling
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FIVE LANES WI 
 

Several members enjoyed a delicious meal at the Raven on 10th Janu-
ary and had the chance for a good chat. Our FEBRUARY meeting will 
be on TUESDAY 14th at 7:45pm at the Village Hall when we will hold 
our AGM. The “serious” part of the evening will be very short and 
will be followed by a chance to exercise the “little grey cells” with a 
QUIZ!! If members could have a think about joining the committee 
that would be good, and also any ideas for our future programme dur-
ing this year would be helpful. 
 

NEW MEMBERS ALWAYS VERY WELCOME!! Want to know 
more then call me. 
 

Jean Lane 722069 
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Are you Crafty? 
 
What?  Make a button snowflake 
 
When?  Thursday 16th February  
 
Where? 1, Cedar Close 
 
Cost?     £3.00 
 
Contact Sarah 01380 720244  or 
                        07896 702076 

 

WORTON & MARSTON LADIES GROUP 

  

Happy New Year to everyone. I hope you all had a good Christmas.  

  

We start our programme for 2023 with a visit on the 1st February to 
the Wharf Theatre to see ‘Ladies Day’ a play about a fish-filleting 
foursome who ditch their hair nets, overalls and wellies for their glad 
rags and head off to Royal Ascot. Then on the 22nd February we are 
back in the Village Hall for a craft evening with Val one of our mem-
bers. Look forward to seeing you all. 

  

Advance notice March 29th we have a lady giving a talk from Bath 
Cats and Dogs Home.  

  

Anyone wishing to join our group, please come along to the village 
hall at 8pm on the last Wednesday of the month; you would be most 
welcome. Alternatively, please contact me on 01380 726679. 

  

Pam Woods    
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TONY PARSONS 
Domestic Appliance Engineer 

Cookers                          Driers          Washing Machines 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

Tel: 01380 723279             Mobile: 07970 117023 

07917818145             07876433655 01380 725652     07876433655 
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NEW SEASON BEGINS ON MARCH 18TH 

 

The new season of Edington Arts concerts begins on Saturday 18th 
March with an afternoon of music from the young and extremely tal-
ented international De Beauvoir Trio. 
 

The trio was formed in 2019 by violinist Enyuan Khong, with cellist 
Charlotte Kaslin and pianist Elisabeth Pion; they were recommended 
to us by the international music charity IMS-Prussia Cove, with whom 
we have had links for several years now.  They were selected for the 
IMS masterclasses in April 2022, cementing their reputation as one of 
the most talented and exciting ensembles of their generation. 
 

They have put together a programme for the afternoon which com-
bines the ‘late great’ composers Beethoven and Dvorak, with short 
works by two female composers, Gabriela Lena Frank, and Lili Bou-
langer.  Frank is Peruvian/American, and a giant of the contemporary 
US classical music scene, who as well as being mixed race Latina, has 
also overcome serious hearing loss.  Lili Boulanger, a child prodigy, 
died in 1918 at the tragically early age of 24 having already demon-
strated a genius which would have ranked her among the greats of 20th 
century composition. 
 

The concert starts at 2.30pm in Edington Priory Church, and we hope 
you will stay on afterwards for tea and cake, and the chance to chat to 
these three sparky and very talented musicians. 
 

Ring Chrissy on 01380 831256 or email sue@edingtonarts.org for 
tickets, which are £20/15/10; 10% discount for Edington Angels, and 
18 and under come free.  
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Want to give something back to the community? 
 

Need a new challenge which is rewarding and fulfilling? 
 

Want some responsibility whilst growing your own skill set? 
 

Enjoy working with young people? 
 

If yes, then Potterne Youth Club needs you! 
 

Potterne Youth Club Support Worker  

 

Job Title: Youth Club Support Worker  
Hours: up to 4-5 per week initially, to include max 2 evenings a week 
with occasional weekend or school holiday work  
Location: Potterne Youth Club, 11b Silver Street Devizes SN10 5NQ 
Salary: £15 per hour.  
Pre-requisites: Candidate will need to be self-employed as the Chari-
ty is not scaled to employ staff at this time This role is subject to an 
Enhanced DBS along with relevant background reference checks, a 
probation period and potentially some additional mandatory training to 
enable the candidate to fulfil their responsibilities and general duties.  

 

Job Purpose  
Provide a range of holistic support for young people aged 5-17 who 
attend Potterne Youth Club, creating a safe, fun, appealing environ-
ment for young people. Although the target age group is wide, more 
focus is desired for the 11–17 year bracket due to the lack of other pro-
vision for this age group within the village and the lack of volunteers 
who feel confident in enabling sessions for this age range. Therefore, 
the desire is that a 80/20% split of time is allocated accordingly.  

  

Key duties: 

 

• Recruit, co-ordinate and manage volunteers to support regular ses-
sions and initiatives in support of Potterne Youth Club aims and val-
ues. Regular sessions as a minimum should be 75 minutes weekly 
children aged 5–11-years and 2 hours weekly for teens aged 11-17 
years. Both sessions have previously been held on Wednesday eve-
nings.  

 

• Provide information, advice and guidance and supported signposting 
to specialist services and agencies when appropriate for young peo-
ple and families.  

 

(continued on next page) 
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• Assist in building custodian duties (opening/closing the club, basic 
checks and stock levels) 

 

• Monitor and promote appropriate communication on the Potterne 
Youth club Facebook site to support regular sessions, bespoke 
events, and fundraising activities. Additionally promote suitable con-
tent which would be of interest to the youth club audience. 

 

• Maintain the established policies for the Youth Club (health and 
safety, security safeguarding, data protection, dignity at work and 
lone working). Facilitate basic training to meet these with the sup-
port of Community First staff. 

 

• Work collaboratively with the Youth Club Committee and support 
all volunteer staff in their roles.  

 

If you are interested, please email Ash Wilson on 
 a.a.greenwood@googlemail.com to ask any further questions or  

to request an application form and full job description 

(continued from previous page) 
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(continued on next page) 

Useful Village Contacts - 2023  

 

The Bridge:  
               Editor - Giles Collins giles.collins@btinternet.com  
               editorofthebridge@gmail.com  01380 728664  07530 771405  
               Distribution - Kim Cannon   kescannon@hotmail.com    
                                                                01380 727993 
 
 

Book Swap: Judy Shercliff  judy.shercliff@gmail.com  01380 723136 
 
 

Crafty: Sarah Devine   01380 720244     07896702076      
              sarahdevine12cats@icloud.com  
              Meets 2nd or 3rd Thursday of the month at 1 Cedar Close  

  
 

Christ Church, Worton (part of the Wellsprings Benefice):  
          Contact the Benefice Office on 07516 224057 or  
          at contact.wellsprings@gmail.co.uk 
          Church Wardens:  
     Mrs Heather Walker   01380 725785  heatherwalker66@gmail.com  
     Mrs Jean Lane            01380 722069  joje@talktalk.net 
 
 

Cricket (Worton and Poulshot): Giles Collins 07530 771405 
                                                       giles.collins@btinternet.com 
 
 

Football (The Badgers):  Club President Pete Huntley 07974 756131 
                                         or Club Secretary Rob Nuttall 07706 167347 
Gardening Club:  
               Alison Parker    07786 985741    aelparker@aol.com 
               Sally Brooks      07957 917851    svwood90@hotmail.com 
               Village Show - Bill Francis  01380 739986  
                                         dfrancis162@btinternet.com      
 
 

Ladies Group: Pam Woods   01380 726679    
                  Meet last Wednesday each month 8pm, in the Village Hall. 
 
 

Link Scheme: Lyn Vickers Transport Coordinator 07413 912828 
                        Alun Newman (Chair ) 
                        wandmlink@gmail.com for further information 
 
 

Marston Parish Council: Steven Bennett 
                                            clerk@marstonpc.co.uk 

 
 

mailto:a.a.greenwood@googlemail.com
mailto:giles.collins@btinternet.com
mailto:kescannon@hotmail.com
mailto:judy.shercliff@gmail.com
mailto:sarahdevine12cats@icloud.com
mailto:contact.wellsprings@gmail.co.uk
mailto:heatherwalker66@gmail.com
mailto:joje@talktalk.net
mailto:aelparker@aol.com
mailto:dfrancis162@btinternet.com
mailto:wandmlink@gmail.com
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(continued from previous page) 

Rose and Crown: John & Jackie  01380 724202       
 
 
 
 

School (Five Lanes): Louise Williams  admin@fivelanes.wilts.sch.uk 
 
 

SpeedWatch: Bob Mitchell   wortonspeedwatch@gmail.com 
 
 

Tennis: Seend Tennis Club: Sarah Pearson     07980 744420 
              Devizes Tennis Club: Barry Devine 07809 221341 
                                    Monday, Wednesday, Friday mornings.  

       
 

Toddlers’ Group: Greta Hutchinson     wortontoddlers@gmail.com    
                                                                 text   07713 640912 
 

Village Hall (Worton and Marston): Veronica Franklin  
                         veronica.franklin@btinternet.com    01380 726845 

  
 

Wiltshire Council: Tamara Reay  
                     Wiltshire Councillor of Devizes Rural West 
                      tamara.reay@wiltshire.gov.uk   07711 824864 
 
 

Worton Parish Council:  
    Chair: Barry Devine  barry@worton.org.uk   bazandsaz@gmail.com 
     Other Parish Councillors:  Richard Slack           Dicky Parsons     
                Malcolm Powell      Suzanne Bonfield     Robert Goss       
                 Nick Stokes             Chris Collins 
 
 

Women’s Institute (W.I.): Helen Bodman (President) 01380 723593 
 
 

Worton United Charities: Trustee Chair  Bill Francis   
                                               dfrancis162@btinternet.com 
 
 

(Please contact me (giles.collins@btinternet.com) if there any  
contacts you would like to add, change or remove.) 
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Extracts from The Bridge (February 1993),  

kindly provided by Tony Walker  
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Deadline for items for the next Bridge is 15th February 2023 
Giles Collins, Editor at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton 

Telephone: 01380 728664 
email address:   editorofthebridge@gmail.com 

Regular Meetings  

 

In the Village Hall  
 

• Gardening Club   
     3rd Monday 8.00pm (not Aug/Dec) 

• Pilates classes  
    Thursdays 7pm-8pm & 8pm-9pm 

• Ladies Group 
    Last Wednesday (not Aug/Dec) 

• Women's Institute   
    2nd Tuesday 7.45pm 

• Worton Toddler Group 
    Wednesday 10.00 am - Noon 

• 1st Worton & Marston Brownies 
Tuesdays 6pm-7.30pm 

• Potterne Rainbows                
Tuesdays 4.45pm-5.45pm 

• Worton Parish Council Meeting 
   1st Monday (not Aug) or as shown on 

notice boards 

 

In the Chapel at Marston 

 

• Marston Parish Council Meeting 
    Last Tuesday (every odd month) 

 

Various Venues  
Announced Monthly 

• Book Swap 
    2nd Saturday 10.00 - Noon 

 

Mobile Library 
Location: The School, 1.10 - 1.50pm   
Next Date:  Monday 27th February 
 

Call Wiltshire Library Services  
on 01225 713727 for information 

VILLAGE DIARY 

Kerbside Collections 
in February 

 

Black box, and plastic   
and card recycling:  

Tuesdays 7th & 21st   
 

Household waste: 
Thursdays 2nd  & 16th    

 

Garden waste: 
Fridays 3rd & 17th     

  

Worton and  

Marston Link                                                                                                                         
 
 

If you need help with 
transport for hospital 

appointments visiting the doc-
tor and dentist or other im-
portant journeys. 
 

 Call  W&M Link 
on   07413 912828     

Forthcoming Events 

1st         Ladies Group 
11th    Book Swap  
14th    WI meeting 
16th      Crafty 
20th    Gardening 


